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resulting in what was known as the Duty NCO 
program, responsible for security functions af­
ter regular hours.

NEW SECURITY On February 1, 1995, a 
newly formed combined patrol force consisting 
of the Canadian Corps of Commissionaires took 
over from the Duty NCO in performing secu­
rity functions. The new patrol force is respon­
sible for security at “Depot”, “F” Division 
Headquarters, Regina Air Services, Commer­
cial Crime and the new Forensic Lab. The com­
bined force was created as a result of shared 
services between “F” and “Depot” Divisions,

ON DISPLAY Instructors from Driver Training Unit 
showed off the 4x4 vehicles used for the Haitian 
Training, at the track situated west of “Depot”. 
(L-R): Cpls S. Parillo, D. Blanchard, R. Valliers, L. 
Lavallée, F. Leblanc, S. Kegler, R. Plamondon, A. 
Labreque, R. Thibault, B. Bilodeau, B. Bazin, R. 
Herrington, C. Alphonso, S. Therriault, M. 
Rodrigue and Y. Ross. Photo by ISSU

Mrs. R. Hoffart, a member of the Canadian Library 
Association and the Saskatchewan Library 
Association, received the Canada 125 Medal 
during a service held at the Chapel. Mrs. Hoffart, 
presently the manager of the Resource Centre, 
is congratulated by Supt. L. Chipperfield.
Photo by ISSU

(L-R): Sgt. J.C.R. Tardif, Cpl. R.X. Jerrett, Major 
Jiri Zlamal, Director of the Police High School in 
Prague; Cpl. R.L. Brown and Sgt. R.P. Gauthier.

monitor the instructional methods of the Czech 
trainers who underwent the Instructional Tech­
niques Course in September. Considering that 
the Czech instructors had only participated in 
one Instructional Techniques course while in 
Canada and did not have the opportunity to un­
derstudy, they delivered the program in a highly 
professional manner, using the method of de­
livery developed by the Canadian Police Col­
lege. It was reassuring to see them defend our 
methodology when challenged by the students.

Corps of Commissionaire’s R. Cleverly replaced 
Cpl. G. Bonhomme, who worked the last Duty 
NCO shift. Rumour has it that the picture was 
actually taken at 23:30 and not midnight.
Photo by Cadet B. Sabattis, Troop 6

The students for the course held in the Czech 
Republic came from various locations around 
the country. Their position in the police educa­
tional hierarchy ranged from directors of schools 
to new instructors. During their stay in the 
Czech Republic, members of the Canadian del­
egation had an opportunity to visit various po­
lice schools throughout the Republic, to observe 
the training conditions and to speak with the 
students and staff. Most Czechs were interested 
in our instructional method of delivery, living 
conditions in Canada and the history of the 
Force.
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